
 
Beddington Emissions Report 
 

IMPORTANT NOTE: A ‘Guidance note for reading the reports’ has been prepared to help you accurately interpret the tables and graphs on the following pages. It is 
important that you have read and understood the Guidance Note before reading this report. You can download a copy of the Guidance Note from the Emissions Monthly 
Report Archive page. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to get in touch by sending an email to: Beddingtonerf@viridor.co.uk  
 

Reporting Period: 1-30 September 2024      
Emissions performance summary table 

Emission Monitoring 
point 

Number of 
exceedances 
during Reporting 
Period  

Commentary  
(where exceedances or other noteworthy events have occurred) 
 

Particulates  A1 0 n/a 

 A2 0 n/a 

Volatile Organic Compounds (VOC)  A1 0 n/a 

A2 3 Between 08:30 and 10:00am on 19th September there were three half 
hourly exceedances on Line 2. Levels returned to normal operating 
conditions quickly. Following an investigation, it was identified that this was 
due to sudden changes in the composition of the waste being processed. 
The Environment Agency (EA) were informed. 

Hydrogen Chloride (HCI) A1 0 n/a 

 A2 0 n/a 

Sulphur Dioxide (SO2) A1 0 n/a 
 A2 0 n/a 

Oxides of Nitrogen (NOx) A1 0 n/a 

 A2 0 n/a 

Ammonia (NH3) A1 0 n/a 

 A2 0 n/a 

Carbon Monoxide (CO) A1 0 n/a 

 A2 0 n/a 

 
Other notes 
 

• On 9th and 26th September, Line 2 experienced a blockage to the ash conveyor, this saw the ERF stop processing waste for a number of hours and resulted in no 
daily average. The ERF resumed processing waste shortly afterwards. 

• On 13th and 14th Line 1 stopped processing waste for a number of hours following a blockage within the flue gas treatment facility. 

• Line 1 experienced a blockage in the ash discharge system in the late morning of 19th. The line was brought off-line in accordance with the Permit to enable the 
blockage to be removed resulting in no daily average. Line 1 was brought back into full operation just after midnight on the 20th.  

 
 
Dragana Andesilic 
Environment, Health and Safety Manager at Beddington ERF 
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